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 October 16, 2022                                             

BULLETIN DEADLINE: 

Information for the October 23rd bulletin is due in the  

parish office by 10am on Monday, Oct 17th.  

Please email information to:   

popoffice@kearneyprinceofpeace.org  

REFLECTION QUESTION: 

When do I resist conforming my will to God’s? 

 
Collect text from the English translation of The Roman Missal, © 2010, International Commission on English in the Liturgy 
Corporation. All rights reserved. 
Copyright © J. S. Paluch Company, Inc. 

Prayer is a moving force in vocation development. Prayer is effective; 
prayer is powerful; prayer is essential. Few are called to priesthood or 
religious life, but all are called to pray for vocations. “Lord, your Church 
is in need. Touch the hearts of many within our parish with the desire to 
serve you. Call forth from this community sisters, brothers, deacons, 
priests and lay leaders. Help us to live lives that will nurture childhood trust into adult 
commitment. May this parish be a source of hope and a source of ministers for your Church, your 
people and your world. Amen.” –Serra for priestly and religious vocations 

 

Walking with Moms in Need group has distributed 
parent emergency kits in all the bathrooms (men’s 
and women’s have changing tables) at the church. 

Each kit contains diapers in sizes 1-5, wipes, diaper 
cream, onesies, Band-Aids, Neosporin and 

brochures with Kearney Area Resources to help 
single mothers or those in challenging or unexpected 

pregnancies locate the help they need. 
 

We also have the Kearney Area Resources brochure 
at all the entrances.  

 

Our Walking with Moms in Need group would like to 
help families with new little ones by providing meals 

for the family when they come home from the 
hospital. If you know someone who we could provide 

a meal for, please contact Susan Wheeler at  
308-224-4135.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Abortion Dialogue Academy (ADA) Talks in 
Kearney Presenters from the ADA are coming 
to our diocese:   
Nov 8, 2:00 PM Kearney Catholic High School  
Nov 8, 6:30 PM UNK’s Student Union  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Eucharist “makes present the one sacrifice of Christ 
the Savior.” (CCC, no 1330) In the celebration of the 
Eucharist, bread and wine become the Body and 
Blood of Jesus Christ through the power of the Holy 
Spirit and the instrumentality of the priest. The whole 
Christ is truly present—body, blood, soul, and 
divinity—under the appearances of bread and wine, 
the glorified Christ who rose from the dead. This is 
what the Church means when she speaks of the “Real 
Presence” of Christ in the Eucharist.  
usccb.org/eucharist 
Gidiocese.org/Eucharistic-revival or eucharisticrevival.org   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Next weekend we will celebrate World Mission 
Sunday. Pope Francis invites the entire Church to 
support mission dioceses in Africa, Asia, the Pacific 
Islands, and parts of Latin America and Europe, where 
priests, religious and lay leaders serve the world’s 
most vulnerable communities. Please keep the Pope’s 
missions in your prayers and be generous in giving to 
the Society for the Propagation of the Faith. 
Envelopes for giving are available at all the entrances 
to the church.  
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Mass/Service Schedule and Intentions 

 
  

 Day/Date   Time      Intention 

 Mon., Oct 17th              No Mass     

 Tue., Oct 18th   11:30 AM Bishop Hanefeldt & Parishioners of the GI diocese 

 Wed., Oct 19th              7:30 AM Richard Mueting †     

 Thu., Oct 20th    12:05 PM Gary & Kaye Sorensen Family  

  Fri., Oct 21st    7:30 AM  Lloyd Kelly  

  Sat., Oct 22nd   5:00 PM Prince of Peace Parishioners  

  Sun., Oct 23rd    8:00 AM Gary & Kaye Sorensen Family 

                                  10:30 AM  Patricia Saylor †  

Pastor’s note: Greetings from the Holy Vatican 
City!  I arrived in Rome last Monday, October 3.  
The flight was pleasant, and the Institute of 
Continuing Education had someone meet me at the 
airport and take me to the school.  After brief 
introductions it was time for lunch or what they call 
pranzo.   
     Pranzo, for the priests on sabbatical and the 
seminarians, is found in the refectory (from the Latin 
reficere “to remake or restore”), in short, the dining 
hall. It was there I met up with Noah Huddleston 
who began his first year of seminary at the North 
American College. He sends his greetings! 
   After getting settled in the Casa O’Toole, my new 
home for the next few weeks, I began getting to 
know the other priests.  There are 30 priests here. Fr. 
Edward Linton, Order of Saint Benedict (OSB) is 
the director.  He and I attended St. Meinrad 
seminary, although he was quite a few years behind 
me.  It is good to reconnect.  
   Fr. Dan Rayer, a priest of the Lincoln, Diocese is 
also here.  He was the chancellor of the Diocese of 
Grand Island.  His grandparents lived in McCook. 
And Fr. Rayer is my brother David’s nephew by 
marriage.  Yes, indeed it is a small world. 
  The theme of the sabbatical is the Passion of 
Christ.  We began by exploring Palm Sunday, Holy 
Week and the Triduum (specifically Good Friday 
and Holy Saturday morning).  Since our world 
doesn’t revolve so much around church, we all 
agreed it is challenging to embrace Holy Week as 
we would like.  There was much food for thought! 
   Wednesday, we got up bright and early.  It is a 
tradition that the class celebrate Mass in a chapel in 
the lower level of St. Peter’s Basilica.  Then we got 
to wander around in St. Peter’s Basilica.  It is an 
incredible place to go visit; its beauty is  

indescribable and one truly senses the presence of 
God.  It is one of our Church’s treasures! 
  Part of a sabbatical is to take time to reflect, to pray 
and to rest.  This weekend has been just that for me.  
Sunday, I joined the seminarians for Mass in their 
chapel.  It was a beautiful Mass!  It is an honor to 
concelebrate with the rector and other priests. 
     It is tradition that after Sunday Mass the 
seminarians and/or priests from a particular state sit 
together for Pranzo (lunch).  On Sunday it is a 
brunch.  There are two seminarians from the 
Archdiocese of Omaha and one from the diocese of 
Lincoln.  We enjoyed getting to know each other. 
    Our seminarian Noah is settling in well.  This 
summer he lived in Assisi and studied Italian.  His 
classes are taught in Italian. They started their first 
week of classes last Monday.  He seems to be 
adjusting well.  Imagine learning theology in Italian! 
      In our orientation Fr. Edward reminded us that 
we are not here because we deserve or earned it.  It 
is not a vacation.  It is a time for us enrich ourselves 
that we may better serve our people.  My heart is full 
of gratitude.  Although I miss you, I believe the Lord 
has me where I need to be so that I may return 
renewed and refreshed to better serve you as your 
priest and 
pastor.  Know 
you are in my 
daily prayers. 
-Fr. Paul 
Colling 



 

FORMED: like Netflix for Catholics 
 

It’s FREE for everyone in our parish!  In the midst of a busy culture, 
people everywhere are turning to formed.org and finding the peace 
and joy that can only come from God. You can stream hundreds of 
Catholic films, life-changing talks, and dramatic stories of the saints. 
The parish pays for this account and all you have to do is follow the 

link below and set up your own free profile:                                     

  princeofpeacekearney.formed.org 
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   Prayer Concern    

 
Martin Kelley (Cousin of Dan Kelley), The 
Family of Jean Irwin (Makayla Irwin’s grand-
mother), Don Oberg, Heather DeLisa (niece 
of Cathy & Mike Labun), Noah Hilliard 
(grandson of Jon & Linda Peterka), Sr. Mary 
Kay McKenzie (sister of Jim McKenzie), 
Joshua Baumgartner, Gary Peace (Cal 
Kelly’s nephew), Patrick Wirkus (son of 
Duane & Sherry Wirkus), and all others in 
need of prayer.   
Names will remain for three weeks. Please call 
the office if you would like a name to  
remain on the list for longer.  

 

Our Sacrificial Giving 
 

Fiscal Year 2022-2023 Giving  
 

October Budget     $87,500.00 
Sunday, October 02, 2022          $21,628.95 
Sunday, October 09, 2022    $14,886.91                     
Sunday, October 16, 2022                    
Sunday, October 23, 2022 
Sunday, October 30, 2022         
October to Date                             $36,515.86 
Over budget after 2nd weekend   $ 1,515.86 

Thank you for supporting Prince of Peace Parish!  

    
  
 
 
 

 
 

Soup and Cereal Campaign 
This year the pantry is asking our parishioners 
for donations of soup and cereal instead of 
socks. From now until Thanksgiving we will 
be running a campaign to support the cost of 
food for the pantry which has sky-rocketed 

these past several months.  Please drop off any 
soups, crackers or cereal in the baskets by the 
doorways.  Thank you from the pantry 
volunteers! 

It is $36,000 for a new ultrasound at Collage. 
The Knights of Columbus has set up a matching fund 
for $5,000. Any donation for the ultrasound will be 

matched dollar for dollar.  You give $25 and it will be 
worth $50. Send any donation to: 

 Knights of Columbus 1900 Central Ave Kearney 
68847. Mark in memo: Ultrasound.   

PRAYER OF THE WEEK 
Twenty-ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Almighty ever-living God, 
grant that we may always conform our will to 
yours and serve your majesty in sincerity of 
heart. Through our Lord Jesus Christ, your 

Son, who lives and reigns with you  
in the unity of the Holy Spirit, 

God, for ever and ever. 

Mary Ann Wieduwilt wanted to thank everyone 
for their prayers for her 
grandson, Seth Wieduwilt. His 
rare form of cancer is in 
remission. Thank you for your 
prayers!! Hallelujah! 
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READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF OCTOBER 17TH-OCTOBER 23RD         
 

Monday:    Eph 2:1-10; Ps 100:1b-5; Lk 12:13-21  
Tuesday:    2 Tm 4:10-17b; Ps 145:10-13, 17-18; Lk 10:1-9 

Wednesday:  Eph 3:2-12; Is 12:2-3, 4bcd-6; Lk 12:39-48  
Thursday:  Eph 3:14-21; Ps 33:1-2, 4-5, 11-12, 18-19; Lk 12:49-53 
Friday:   Eph 4:1-6; Ps 24:1-4ab, 5-6; Lk 12:54-59 

Saturday:   Eph 4:7-16; Ps 122:1-5; Lk 13:1-9  
Sunday:      Sir 35:12-14, 16-18; Ps 34:2-3, 17-19, 23; 2 Tm 4:6-8, 16-18; Lk 18:9-14 

KEENAGERS DINNER 

Join the Keenagers for lunch following the 11:30 am 
Mass on Tuesday, October 18th.  

Pork loin will be provided. Please bring a side dish or 
dessert to share with the group.  

Pilgrimage to Spain, Lourdes & Fatima: 
Come along April 24-May 4, 2023, to some truly 
beautiful and sacred places! We’ll visit both of the 
great Shrines to Mary, Lourdes in Southern France 
and Fatima in Portugal, and many wonderful places in 
Spain! Mass each day in great Churches and 
Cathedrals along the way. Cost is $3,899 with 
departure from Omaha. For a brochure and newsletter 
on the trip, contact Fr. Dan Guenther, St. Mary’s 
Parish, 307-4th St. N., Humboldt, Iowa 50548 or call 
712-899-6870 or email frdanguenther@gmail.com  
 

    Pies and Planning for Prince of 
Peace  DCCW  Oct. 20th   7PM 

We would like to invite all ladies to a 
planning meeting for the parish Council of Catholic 

Women. The meeting will be in the lower level of the 
church. Bring your ideas about what you see for the 
role of DCCW in our parish and 
beyond.  Homemade pie will be 
served. Contact Darleen Schulte 

308-708-0115 with any 
questions. 

Kidney Donor Needed  
Rev. Arul Raj Innaiah, pastor in Crawford and 
Harrison Nebraska, is in need of a kidney 
donor. Currently, he is receiving dialysis and 
is hoping there are people who are willing to 
be tested to determine if they would be a 
matching donor for him. This is a decision that 
should be made only after prayer and careful 
discernment. For more information, you can 
contact Jill Balcom, a parishioner in Harrison, 
who is helping Fr. Arul 
navigate the complexities 
of this process. Her email 
address is: 
jill.balcom@gmail.com 
and her phone number is 
(308) 665-5175. Thank 
you.  

Sacred Heart Catholic Church  
Fall Soup Festival 

Sunday, November 13th, 2022 
11:00 am to 1:00 pm 

At the Divine Hall 508 B Street,  
Shelton, NE 

Soups, grilled cheese sandwiches, and desserts!  
Free will offering—Raffle for cash prize—Prize 

wheel—Bake Sale 



SACRAMENTS & STEWARDSHIP 

RECONCILIATION:  Saturday 4-4:30 PM.  Contact Fr. 
Paul for private times. 
 

MARRIAGE:  See Fr. Paul about marriage and allow at 
least 6-12 months for preparation. Emails can be sent to 
weddings@kearneyprinceofpeace.org  
 

BAPTISM:  Baptism Preparation is offered at 10:00am on 
the 2nd Saturday of each month.  Please call the church office 
to register. 
 

PASTORAL VISITS:  Contact the church office for 
pastoral visits at home or in the hospital. The hospital may not 
have called the church.   
 

HELPING HANDS:  Helping with our parishioners’ needs.  
Contact the parish office at 236-9171.  

PARISH STAFF 
Fr. Paul Colling — Pastor 
 pcolling@gidiocese.org 

Thomas Martin — Permanent Deacon 
 martint@unk.edu 

Cecilia Fick — Business Manager 
 finance@kearneyprinceofpeace.org 

Mandy Mueting —Office Manager 
 mandy@kearneyprinceofpeace.org 

Amy Lowe — Faith Formation Coordinator 
 faithformation@kearneyprinceofpeace.org 

Makayla Irwin — Youth Ministry Coordinator 
 youthministry@kearneyprinceofpeace.org   

Helen Albrecht — Admin Assistant/Bulletin Editor 

 popoffice@kearneyprinceofpeace.org  
 

Tiffany Shuda — Volunteer Coordinator 
 volunteers@kearneyprinceofpeace.org 

Lydia Mueting — Administrative Assistant 
 office@kearneyprinceofpeace.org 

Kathy Niedbalski — Music Coordinator 
 stevenkathyn@gmail.com 

Kathy White— Lay Pastoral Minister  

Daniel Nickel—Custodian/ In-House IT/ Maintenance 

and Repair/ Tech Support 

DeAnn Nickel—Custodian 

PARISH REGISTRATION 

Welcome Packets are available at each church  
entrance.  To register, please fill out the green form 
inside the packet and return it to the parish office.  
You may also sign up for ministries on the  
Stewardship form found in the packet.                                                         

United in the sacraments as the Body of Christ, 
we the members of Prince of Peace Catholic Parish 
extend the welcoming arms of Jesus, opening the 
world to God’s presence through works of love,  
hospitality, mercy and prayer. 

PRINCE OF PEACE CATHOLIC CHURCH 
MISSION STATEMENT 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
` 

Office hours:      9:00am—4:00pm  Monday—Friday 
Church phone:   308-236-9171  
Fax Number:      308-237-4198     
Rectory phone:  308-224-3843 
Parish email:     office@kearneyprinceofpeace.org 
Website:       princeofpeacekearney.com 
Pastoral Council President:  Ben Brachle 

  
Like us on facebook and  

download our parish app at  
myparishapp.com 
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Mon. Oct 17: Food Pantry 2:00-4:00 pm; K of C meeting 6:30 pm Old Town Hall  
 

Tues. Oct 18: Keenagers Dinner following the 11:30 am Mass; OCIA 6:45-8:30 pm, 
Watchmen 7:00-8:30 pm 
 

Wed. Oct 19: Faith Formation 4:00-5:00 pm; Faith Formation 5:30-6:30 pm;  
Edge 7:00-8:30 pm; Parish Pastoral Council meeting 7:00-9:30 pm 
 

Thu. Oct 20: Watchmen 5:45-7:15 am; Adoration 8 am-Midnight; Food Pantry 2-4 pm; 
DCCW meeting 7:00 pm parish social hall 
 

Fri. Oct 21: Adoration 8:00 am-5:00 pm 
 

Sat. Oct 22: Confessions 4:00-4:45 pm 
 

Sun. Oct 23: Deacon Tom’s Catechism Class 9:15-10:15 am; K of C Initiation;  
Confirmation Class 5 pm; Life Teen 7 pm  

MEETINGS & ACTIVITIES 

mailto:coolynn27@gmail.com
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Mass Time            5:00pm     Sunday  8:00am    Sunday  10:30am___ 

Greeters 
 
 
Servers 
 
 
 
Lector 

 
Eucharistic Ministers 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
Sound 
 
 
Coordinator 
 
 

Sacristan 
 
Homebound– Route 1 
 
Homebound- Route 2 
 
Homebound- Route 4 
 
Homebound- Route 5 

Katie Schelling 
Jerry Brown 
 
Madisyn Kaslon 
Opportunity to Serve  
Opportunity to Serve 
 
Trista Tool 
 
Randy Buschkoetter 
Kim Buschkoetter 
Jeanne Tool 
Opportunity to Serve 
Opportunity to Serve 
Opportunity to Serve 
 
 
 
 
Mitch O’Neill 

 
Marlene Rasmussen  
 
 

Marlene Rasmussen  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

          

Gary Sorensen  
Jerry Pecha 
 
Korbin Killion  
Karter Killion  
Opportunity to Serve 
 
Kaye Sorensen  
  
Jane Foutch  
Shellie Berry  
William Wright  
P.J. O’Neill 
Opportunity to Serve 
Opportunity to Serve 
 
 
 
 
Kenneth Marisch  
 
 
Kathy White 
 
 

Kathy White  
 
Linda Martin  
 
Shellie Berry  
 
Kim Buschkoetter 
 
Opportunity to Serve 
 
 

Michael Bowman  
Beth Vyvlecka 
 
Teddy Berrier   
Opportunity to Serve  
Opportunity to Serve  
 
Regina McCann 
 
Michael Heeney  
Jason Downing  
Joel Berrier  
Walter Fick  
Ken Vyvlecka  
Opportunity to Serve  
 
 
 
 
James Friesen  

 
Mary Wagner  
 
 

Ken Vyvlecka  
 

 
Please contact the  
parish office if you 

would like to be 
trained for any of 

these  
ministries. 

Lay Ministers   October 23rd, 2022 Thank you for serving the Lord! 

Saints and Special Observances 
 

Monday:     St. Ignatius of Antioch 

Tuesday:     St. Luke 

Wednesday: Ss. John de Brebeuf, Isaac Jogues, and 
Companions 

Thursday:  St. Paul of the Cross 

Saturday:   St. John Paul II; Blessed Virgin Mary 




